
STATE EMERGENCY RESPONSE COMMISSION 

Planning and Training Committee Meeting Minutes
Amended 12/14/12
The State Emergency Response Commission Planning and Training Committee met on Nov 29, 2012 at State Emergency Operations Center (EOC).  DEMA Director Jamie Turner called the meeting to order at 9:00 am. Attendees:  

James E. Turner III
DEMA

Jay Brabson

DNREC
Robert Newnam
DSFS

Rick Perkins 

DPH


Giang Nguyen
DEMA
            Dave Irwin

NCC LEPC

Kevin W. Kille
DEMA 

Dave Mick

KC LEPC

Ellen Malenfant
      DNREC

Bob Barrish

LEPC/KC

Charles Stevenson
      SC LEPC

Dwayne Day

DelDot

Lisa Dunaway

      DHS



Attendees were provided a handout packet which included a copy of:

· Planning and Training Meeting Agenda
· Minutes from Aug 23, 2012 P&T Committee Meeting

· SERC Proposed Bylaws provided by DAG Tom Ellis   
· SERC Quarterly Meeting Tentative Agenda for Dec 12, 2012
A motion to approve the Minutes from Aug 23, 2012 was made by Director Turner, and the motion seconded by Mr. Irwin.  Approved Minutes were posted on the State website Nov 30.
OLD BUSINESS
1. SERC Quarterly Meeting Agenda:   Meeting will occur on December 12 at the Fire School. Hardcopy provided for review. (The tentative agenda had been previously provided via email for review). Discussion followed on the proposed presentation for the meeting. The topic of the presentation shall be “Electric Power Restoration Process and Priorities” presented by Mr. Vince Jacono, Coordinator of DelMarva Power’s Emergency Services Partnership Program. Mr. Jacono asked to be placed on agenda first  rather than last due to another commitment. The SERC agenda was modified to reflect this change of time in the presentation. 
2. HMEP Update.   Sub-Committee Meeting. (The below info was updated by Giang Nguyen and provided to Kevin Kille on Dec 11).
· All funding for FY12 has been spent and reimbursed. Working on moving some funding from FY-13 to FY-12, specifically, Dave Irwin's attendance at NASTPO conference, which is about $1450. This move has been approved by US DOT PHMSA HMEP Grant.  We believe that FY-13 funding will be somewhat tighter than past years, due to $40k already committed to the Hazmat Study. Currently working on Closeout of FY-12. Spent about 89-90% of the FY12 Grant.

3. 6th Annual DE HazMat Training Workshop:   Scheduled: 5 and 6 April 2013 at the Delaware State Fire School. Dave Irwin briefed status of preparations. Workshop Subcommittee met on Sept 20, Oct 25 and Nov 28 to finalize preliminary program.  Speakers have been confirmed verbally and the Workshop coordinator is in the process of obtaining written confirmation from each speaker.  A draft preliminary program of training sessions and trainers was distributed to the P&T Committee members. Save-the-Date flyers will be distributed Dec 3 via email to multiple fire service groups, EMS, 1st Responders, Law Enforcement and HazMat Teams in the tri-state area by multiple networks.  The Committee anticipates Workshop registration will open no later than mid-January.
4. Hazardous Material Transportation Study:  On advice of DEMA Fiscal Administrative Officer and DAG Tom Ellis, it was determined that SERC could forego the sole-source process due to the fact that the contract is under $50k.  SERC Executive Director Kevin Kille is awaiting receipt of Professional Service Agreement (PSA) for review from Mr. Willauer at IEM. As of December 12, the PSA has been for legal review by DAG Tom Ellis, and the reviewed copy has been sent back to IEM for their approval.
5. LEPC Plan Review. Received copies of Kent County, New Castle County, and Sussex County’s Hazardous Response plans; awaiting receipt of City of Wilmington’s Plan.    For security purposes, the review of the plans will be conducted by Executive Session at the February 2013 P&T Committee meeting.  Hard copies of each of the county plans will be sent to P&T Committee members at least two weeks prior to the February 2013 meeting.  Note the Feb 2013 agenda that review of the plans will be conducted via Executive Session. 
6. SERC Membership – Commission member seat for “Highway Transportation Representative” is still vacant, and Kevin Kille was tasked to provide the names of the three individuals and their organizations, which had been previously approached for interest in filling the position. These are: 
· Dennis Piper, Safety Manager at Walmart

· Ed Givens, Burris Logistics, and

· Alyce Poeppel, of Coraluzzo Company
Kille attempted contact with these individuals, and got a positive response from Ms Poeppel. She expressed interest in the position, whereupon Kille provided via email information about the SERC, the position, and an application.  Kille also extended an invitation to Ms Poeppel to attend the December SERC meeting as an observer, if her application is not yet approved by then. As of December 11, still awaiting her response.
7. FY 2012 SERC Annual Report – Funding for printing a limited number of the report (40 copies) has been approved by both US DOT PHMSA HMEP Program, as well as by the SERC funds through IT Committee (50/50 split).  A copy has been provided to the Governor. The document was submitted for posting on the SERC website.  A link to the web posting will be sent to full SERC membership and legislators when available. A hard copy of the printed report will be distributed to SERC Commissioners at the Dec 12 meeting.   
NEW BUSINESS:
1. SERC Bylaws - DAG Ellis provided a proposed update of the Bylaws to the Planning and Training Committee in accordance with Senate Bill 246/DE Code Title 29.  The proposed draft simplifies the language and extraneous verbiage (e.g. listing of SERC members by position.  Mr. Ellis refers to the DE Code that describes our structure. This document represents DAG Ellis’s recommendation to the Planning and Training Committee. Chairman Turner motioned that the Planning and Training Committee recommend to the full SERC Commissioners to adopt these Bylaws at the Dec 12 meeting.  Mr. Irwin and Mr. Newnam both seconded the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.  This item was added to the Dec 12 SERC Agenda, item “A” New Business.
2. Term of current P&T Committee members - Per the Bylaws, Standing Committee Chairpersons are reappointed or replaced on an annual basis at discretion of SERC majority vote.   The Bylaws indicate any standing committee member is appointed by a majority vote.  Committee recommended that this issue be added to the Dec 12 SERC agenda, Item “B” New Business
3. Scrap Tire Management Program:   Ms. Malenfant brought to the attention of the Committee a new recycling program organized by DNREC to encourage collection and recycling of used tires to other uses (playgrounds, etc), and to reduce breeding sites for mosquitoes. Property owners with a minimum of 100 tires accumulating prior to 2006 may be eligible for financial assistance to have the tires removed and recycled. The “Scrap Tire Control and Clean Up Program” details can be found at:  www.dnrec.delaware.gov/whs/awm/info/pages/scraptire.aspx
4. Driving Waivers during State of Emergency:  NCC Chair raised question about the driving waiver process and the length of time it is taking to get a response from DEMA. Chairman Turner reported that our Driving Waiver coordinator received approximately 267 requests for waivers or extensions as a result of Hurricane Sandy.  We have at least ¾ of the reviews completed and are confident that we will have the remaining requests completed soon.  According to FEMA guidelines, if the waiver came in on Oct. 27th, we have until Dec 2 to respond, and we are on track to accomplish this. Applications are not processed for approval during an emergency period.
 Another driving waivers question was raised regarding essential vs. non-essential personnel, and what steps a company should take if they urgently need to bring in a non-essential person during a State of Emergency (e.g. breakdown of critical equipment). Director Turner directed members to read the information on the DEMA website and if they still have a question to contact DEMA Main number with any questions.   State of Delaware “State of Emergency Driving Restrictions” http://dema.delaware.gov/services/SOE_Driving.shtml
5. (Correction to the minutes):  “Wally the Wise Guy” Mascot: NCC Chair Reported that the “Wally Wise Guy Shelter-In-Place” mascot costume that the SERC purchased made its debut at the PBF Energy Community event.   The mascot was manned by various PBF Employees and it was a big hit. 
6. Debris Removal:   DelDot representative Mr. Day reports that he will assure that all municipalities are services with regard to debris removal by reaching out to emergency managers to confirm all dumpsters are emptied before closing debris removal operations post-Hurricane Sandy. 

7. Coordination of Emergency Information for Citizens:   NCC Chair reports they are in the process of revising their Emergency Information brochure and asked if committee members would review and provide input before going to print.  DelDot distributed copies of their new flyer containing points of contact for emergency information, including social media sites. Director Turner confirmed that social media is assuming a larger role in disseminating emergency information during an emergency. During Hurricane Sandy, the Governor’s Facebook and Twitter sites were greatly relied    Mr. Newnam urged thought in developing a primary site for citizens to obtain accurate information.  
8. Proposed 2013 Meeting Dates:  

· 2013 SERC Quarterly Meetings: Normally held second Wednesday of March and June, third Wednesday of September, and second Wednesday of December:
· 2013:  Mar 13, Jun 12, Sept 18, Dec 11. 
· 2013 P&T Committee Quarterly Meetings:  Normally held the 4th Thursday in the month prior to the SERC Quarterly meeting. In 2013:
· 2013 Feb 28, May 23, Aug 22, Nov 21  (Note: Thanksgiving is Nov 28, 2013)
CLOSING COMMENTS

Mr. Turner reviewed the following meeting dates for remainder of 2012:
· SERC:  Dec 12, 2012
· Next Planning and Training Committee Meeting is scheduled for February 28, 2013
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:52 a.m.  
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